HALIFAX BOARD OF SELECTMEN

EXECUTIVE SESSION

TUESDAY, JUNE 24, 2014 – 9:15 P.M.

SELECTMEN MEETING ROOM

-------------------------------------------------------------

The Board voted as follows to enter into Executive Session with Selectmen Troy Garron, Kim Roy, Michael Schleiff and Police Chief Broderick to discuss contract negotiations and the security of the town:
	Troy E. Garron
	-
	Yes

	Kim R. Roy
	-
	Yes

	Michael J. Schleiff
	-
	Yes


HIRING OF PERMANENT INTERMITTANT OFFICERS 

Chief wanted to inform the Board that special Police Officer, Jennifer Keegan, whom they previous interviewed, has pulled her papers and does not want to come on as a full time.  He continued to say that Natick is coming down to do a background check on Officer Hanss and he thinks he will be leaving real soon.  Paperwork will be coming in to hire another PI and the PIs he has now can be ready to go out to work.  He has two people on the list that will work out okay and he is trying to keep up with the PIs so that he does not cut himself short if and when someone was to leave.  He also is filling the open slots with the PIs to keep down the overtime costs in addition it allows the chief to see if they are a fit for the department should they come on full time.  The chief continued to say that as soon as he gets the packets back he will update the BOS as to who he will pull forward from the list.  The packets are due back ten days from June 25th and July 29th would be the earliest the Board could interview the PI candidates.  

Schleiff and Chief Broderick left @ 9:30 p.m.  

PATROL OFFICER NEGOTIATIONS

There was no mention of taking out sick leave in the proposal the bargaining unit submitted.  The following is what they want:

Shift differential 

The town proposed a .25 cent increase for evening and nights and the patrol officers proposed .75 cents.  The .75 cents is equal to a 3.3% increase at Step 1 (in addition to the across the board 1.5% increase) for 2/3 of the union.  Garron is not inclined to this because they knew this when they took the position.  

Education incentive

The town proposed a $2,500 for an associate’s and $5,000 for a bachelor’s.  The union wants this limited to individuals hired before July 1, 2014.  Seelig is not sure why they revisited this as it is not attractive to those new hires coming in. 

Permanent Intermittent Officers 

PIs no longer be part of the union (except for Hall & Gaynor).  Seelig thinks this is fairly new therefore say to them not going to entertain this as it came in too late.  Seelig thinks they are worried that if you took in enough PI’s then the majority of the union will be PIs.  
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Proposing that Sergeants, etc. coming back into patrol officer union do not have seniority over members staying but do have seniority over new members.  Seelig suggested that the language for this could be looked at.  

Moved by Garron and seconded by Roy, the Board voted as follows to come out of Executive Session at 9:45 p.m.:

	Troy E. Garron
	-
	Yes

	Kim R. Roy
	-
	Yes


---------------------------------------------------

Troy E. Garron

Clerk

/pjm

